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Food and Drug Administration, HHS § 203.33 

(1) The inventory record is required 
to identify all drug samples in a rep-
resentative’s stock by the proprietary 
or established name, dosage strength, 
and number of units. 

(2) The reconciliation report is re-
quired to include: 

(i) The inventory record for the most 
recently completed prior inventory; 

(ii) A record of each drug sample 
shipment received since the most re-
cently completed prior inventory, in-
cluding the sender and date of the ship-
ment, and the proprietary or estab-
lished name, dosage strength, and num-
ber of sample units received; 

(iii) A record of drug sample distribu-
tions since the most recently com-
pleted inventory showing the name and 
address of each recipient of each sam-
ple unit shipped, the date of the ship-
ment, and the proprietary or estab-
lished name, dosage strength, and num-
ber of sample units shipped. For the 
purposes of this paragraph and para-
graph (d)(2)(v) of this section, ‘‘dis-
tributions’’ includes distributions to 
health care practitioners or designated 
hospital or health care entity phar-
macies, transfers or exchanges with 
other firm representatives, returns to 
the manufacturer or authorized dis-
tributor, destruction of drug samples 
by a sales representative, and other 
types of drug sample dispositions. The 
specific type of distribution must be 
specified in the record; 

(iv) A record of drug sample thefts or 
significant losses reported by the rep-
resentative since the most recently 
completed prior inventory, including 
the approximate date of the occurrence 
and the proprietary or established 
name, dosage strength, and number of 
sample units stolen or lost; and 

(v) A record summarizing the infor-
mation required by paragraphs (d)(2)(ii) 
through (d)(2)(iv) of this section. The 
record must show, for each type of 
sample unit (i.e., sample units having 
the same established or proprietary 
name and dosage strength), the total 
number of sample units received, dis-
tributed, lost, or stolen since the most 
recently completed prior inventory. 
For example, a typical entry in this 
record may read ‘‘50 units risperidone 
(1 mg) returned to manufacturer’’ or 

simply ‘‘Risperidone (1 mg)/50/returned 
to manufacturer.’’ 

(3) Each drug manufacturer or au-
thorized distributor of record shall 
take appropriate internal control 
measures to guard against error and 
possible fraud in the conduct of the 
physical inventory and reconciliation, 
and in the preparation of the inventory 
record and reconciliation report. 

(4) A manufacturer or authorized dis-
tributor of record shall carefully evalu-
ate any apparent discrepancy or sig-
nificant loss revealed through the in-
ventory and reconciliation process and 
shall fully investigate any such dis-
crepancy or significant loss that can-
not be justified. 

(e) Lists of manufacturers’ and distribu-
tors’ representatives. Each drug manu-
facturer or authorized distributor of 
record who distributes drug samples by 
means of representatives shall main-
tain a list of the names and addresses 
of its representatives who distribute 
drug samples and of the sites where 
drug samples are stored. 

§ 203.32 Drug sample storage and han-
dling requirements. 

(a) Storage and handling conditions. 
Manufacturers, authorized distributors 
of record, and their representatives 
shall store and handle all drug samples 
under conditions that will maintain 
their stability, integrity, and effective-
ness and ensure that the drug samples 
are free of contamination, deteriora-
tion, and adulteration. 

(b) Compliance with compendial and la-
beling requirements. Manufacturers, au-
thorized distributors of record, and 
their representatives can generally 
comply with this section by following 
the compendial and labeling require-
ments for storage and handling of a 
particular prescription drug in han-
dling samples of that drug. 

§ 203.33 Drug sample forms. 
A sample request or receipt form 

may be delivered by mail, common car-
rier, or private courier or may be 
transmitted photographically or elec-
tronically (i.e., by telephoto, wire-
photo, radiophoto, facsimile trans-
mission (FAX), xerography, or elec-
tronic data transfer) or by any other 
system, provided that the method for 
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